
 

St Clare’s Catholic Primary School 
    Newsletter 06/05/2022 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Despite the short weeks in school with the bank holidays, we have been as busy as ever here in St Clare’s. Thank you for your 
engagement with and responses to our Relationships and Health Education consultation. Over the next few weeks we will 
collate your responses and use these to help with future planning. 

During the month of May pupils will have the opportunity to pray the Rosary each lunchtime. This is led by a different member 
of staff each day and pupils are invited to come along. The response has been awesome and very humbling! 
Pupils in Key Stage Two have impressed everyone with their prayerfulness and enthusiasm. We are super 
proud of the great individuals they are. 

Thank you to everyone who supported the recent Easter Bingo, it was lovely to see so many pupils and 
families having fun. The PTA are busy preparing for St Clare’s Summer Fayre which will be on Friday 15th 
July at 3:30pm– please keep this date free. If you are able to help in any way that would be very much appreciated. We are 
hoping this will be a special celebration of St Clare’s golden anniversary. 

This week I received an update to the Lache Masterplan project. This document will be sent to all families. This is a 
consultation period, so it is important that you use this opportunity to share your thoughts on the developments proposed. A 
website is being created for feedback. When we we receive the link, we will forward it onto families.  

               The PTA are serving teas and coffees after 9:30am Mass this Sunday (8.05.22), all support with this is welcome. 

                                                        Have a lovely weekend, 

Our Year Three Adventurers! 

On Thursday pupils in Year Three enjoyed their first residential trip together. The children went to 
the Delamere centre and spent two days and one night thoroughly enjoying the activities including 
orienteering, forest skills, den building, pond dipping and many more. The weather was perfect and all 
the children had a magical time. As the sun was setting we sat around the campfire and reflected on 
the wonderful time they had enjoyed. Each child and adult offered a ‘moment of the day’ – these 
highlighted all the great memories children had experienced. Thank you to Miss Mallon, Miss Bradley 
and Mr Wright for making this trip possible. It was such a joy to see how our super stars in Year Three 
are growing in confidence day by day. Children created jungle dens, including hammocks and voted  on 
the qualities of each! 



Attendance 

Congratulations to all pupils who have excellent 
attendance. Every second counts. We  appreciate there 
are occasions , especially at the moment, when pupils 
have got to stay at home, however we continue to closely 
track and monitor attendance. 

Please can you send through reasons for pupil absences 
through the School Spider App or via the absence line 
01244 445266 and then option 1.  Can you please let us 
know the symptoms of any illnesses. Please ensure that 
you notify school of any changes in contact details, as we 
need to be able to get in touch with you at all times. 

 Week Beginning Week Beginning 

 25th April 2022 
 

2nd May 2022 

Australia 74% 83% 

Europe 87% 97.5% 

South America 83% 96.9% 

North America 85.7% 97.4% 

Africa 77% 96.8% 

Asia Yr 5 83% 89.2% 

Asia Yr 6 81.5% 98.3% 

Whole School 81.7% 94% 

School Calendar 

Mon 9th May– Year Six Statutory Assessments (all week) 

Wed 11th May—Diamond Cricket Yr3/4 

Thurs 12th May = PTA Meeting 5pm—All welcome 

Wed 18th May—Inclusive tennis Hoole LTA  

Mon 23rd May—Music Concert Year 3 & 4 (no parents) 

Tues 24th May—Year 3/4 Able Writers Event 

      - Dress Down Day at School 

Wed 25th May—Sports Day—Field Events– No Parents to attend 

Thurs 26th May— Ascension Mass at St Clare’s Church  

Thurs 26th May – Sports Day 1pm Parents can attend 

Fri 27th May – St Clare’s Jubilee Garden Party 

Mon 30th May-Tues 7th June– Half Term– School Closed 

Sun 12th Jun— Live Laugh Lache 

Thurs 16th Jun—Year 5-6 to Halle Bridgewater Hall 

Sun 19th Jun– First Holy Communion  

Fri 24th Jun—Morning visits for new reception children (A) 

  - ‘Tombola’ Dress Down Day at School 

Sun 26th Jun—First Holy Communion 

Mon 27th Jun—Academy Photography for Holy Communion  

Tue 28th Jun— Morning visits for new reception children (B) 

   -  Year 6 to Catholic High transition day 

    - Transition Day in School     

Fri 1st July   -  AmaSing at Storyhouse (class TBC) 

  - Teddy Bear Picnic New children AU Class 

Mon 4th Jul—Wed 6th Jul— Asia Year 6 trip to London 

Tue 5th Jul—Year 5 to Catholic High  

Monday 11th Jul—Sports Athletics Event 12-7pm 

Thurs 14th July—School Reports 

Fri 15th Jul—Summer Fayre 3.00pm 

Tue 19th Jul—Leavers Mass 

Thurs 21st Jul—Leavers Lunch and Year 6 Performance 

Fri 22nd Jul—Last Day of Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our rainbow warriors of the week– 
congratulations to everyone.  

All staff and pupils send Good Luck wishes to our 
wonderful pupils in Year Six, as they complete 
their Statutory Assessment Tests next week. 

They have worked incredibly hard and we are so 
proud of them. 

Sport at St Clare’s 

This week our Year four and five football team 
went to Finch Farm, Everton’s training ground, to 
play in a tourna-
ment. The chil-
dren had a won-

derful experience 
and played su-

perbly well. They 
just missed get-
ting through to 

the finals. 


